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May, 2017 
Spiritual Sojourns 
 

Dear Mary Taylor Memorial Church community, 
  

I write this in the afterglow of glorious Holy Week and Easter services.  I am grateful to so 
many who led, prepared and attended these services.  The positive responses have been deeply    
gratifying.  To God be the glory! 

 

One of the privileges of being a pastor is getting credit when one doesnôt deserve it.  One of 
the exercises I do with Confirmation classes is to ask ñHow many ministers lead worship?ô  Students 
usually interpret the word ñministersò as ñclergyò and the number is predictably low. 

 

Then I ask them ñHow many people does it take to prepare and present a worship service?ò  
Depending on the service, it can be upwards of 50!  Choir(s), altar servers, Communion stewards, 
ushers, greeters, liturgists and preachers, along with many behind the scenes, are the ñministersò that 
it takes to offer worship.  Since public worship is a community event, it also takes a congregation!  
By our baptism we are all ministers, so you are in ministry while in worship.  For all those who led 
and who were able to be with us, and especially those who were able to commit the extra time to mid
-week Holy Week services, my prayer is that you were blessed as well as being a blessing. 

 

Worship, however, is never an end in itself.  Its purpose is to experience Godôs presence and 
power and to become witnesses to the same in our weary, starved-for-love world.  One of my        
illustrations in my 10 a.m. Easter sermon says it about as well as any other.  This prayer, found in 
several publications, is entitled ñA Chinese Womanôs Prayer after Learning to Read:ò  
 

ñWe are going home to many who cannot read.  So, Lord, make us to be  
Bibles so that those who cannot read the Book can read it in us.ò 

 
May these days of Eastertide allow our lives to be a living witness of the power of Resurrection. 

 

Sincerely in Christ, 
Pastor Brian 
Rev. Dr. Brian R. Bodt 
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May Worship Services 
Sunday School at 9 a.m. (no Sunday School on MOTHERôS DAY) 

 Sunday worship at 10 a.m.  
Mondays at 7 p.m., Healing and Wholeness worship is offered in the Chapel. 
 Taize worship offered Wed., May 24, noon and Thurs., May 25, 6:45 p.m. 

 
 
May 7 THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER - We will celebrate the Sacrament of 

the Lordôs Supper using Setting B.  The message ñCinderella, the Barking Pig 
and Usò will be based on Psalm 23 and John 10:1-10. 

 
May 14 THE FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER/MOTHERôS DAY 

The sermon ñA Chip Off the Old Blockò will be based on Psalm 31, Acts 7:55-
60, I Peter 2:2-10 and John 14:1-14. We will have a Mission Minute by Stacey 
Riccardi on the disaster response kits for the United Methodist Committee on  
Relief.  Our Menôs Club continues their tradition of flowers for the women        
present. 

 
May 21  THE SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER ï Informal hymn singing will  
   begin at 9:45 a.m.   Psalm 66:8-20, Acts 17:22-31 and John 14:15-21 are  
   the readings for the message ñCompanionship.ò  Our Stewardship  
   Spotlight will be presented by Barbara Ann Griggs.  Blood pressure  
   Screenings by Brenda Pineau, R.N. will follow worship in the sanctuary.  

 
May 28 ASCENSION SUNDAY/MEMORIAL DAY SUNDAY 

Outreach Pastor Dani Levine will offer the message ñA Divine Subpoenaò based 
on Acts 1:1-11, Psalm 47, Ephesians 1:15-23 and Luke 24:44-53.  We will    
commission the members of the Young Adult UMARMY team heading to     
Amityville, Long Island.  We will have a personal witness from Paul Downing.  
Prayer and healing anointing will be offered during the closing hymns.  After 
worship, the Visitation Team meets in the Wesley Center.   

 
 

 Advance reading of the scriptures is an act of spiritual formation. 
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METHODISTS IN NEW DIRECTIONS, our regional affiliate of the Reconciling Ministries     
Network, will hold its Spring Meeting in multiple locations around the Conference. 
 

Our local Connecticut gathering will be Sunday, May 7, 3 ï 5 p.m. at the Cheshire United Methodist 
Church, 205 Academy Road, Cheshire.  At this writing, at least two cars are going that can hold an 
additional 8 passengers total.  Contact Eileen Doyle (ddoyle@aol.com/203.878.9049) or Pastor Bri-
an (brian.bodt@yahoo.com/203.895.3753) to reserve one of the open seats.  If others can drive we 
can take more.  Please let Eileen, P.B., or Kelly OôHara, GSA chair, know 
(yankee89@optonline.net).  
 

If you have not been to a MIND meeting, you will find it a time of inspiration and encouragement as 
we work toward a United Methodist Church that truly lives its motto of ñOpen Hearts, Open Minds, 
Open Doors.ò 
     SPIRITUAL RENEWAL RETREAT COMING UP 
 

Do you feel the need of renewing your resources, rejuvenating your spiritual life, reviving your     
enthusiasm for God?     Here is just the right opportunity for youé.three days apart from the         
demands of your life dedicated to helping you draw closer to God.   This retreat is called             
ñTres Diasò, meaning three days.  Many of us from MTMUMC have attended one of these week-
ends and have been blessed by our time well-spent.     
 

                     This spring the Menôs weekend is  
                    May 18th ï May 21nd 

                   The Womenôs weekend is June 1stð4th 
 

There are flyers in the ñspinner rackò in our church narthex which will give you more  in-
formation.   Among the many who have attended are Eileen Doyle, Beth OôBrien, Deb 
Dubien, Rachael Merva, Cheryl Griffin, Ken Wilhelm, the Downings, Hastings, Petrem-
onts, Jordans, Platts, Repetskys, Vinks, just too many to list here.   If you are interested in attending , 
touch base with Beth OôBrien at  
bgobrien11@optonline.net or call her at 203-877-8668.  Blessings abound! 
 

       OFFICE HOURS 
          

                                     MondayðFriday 

                9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.   
     

    INCLEMENT WEATHER NOTICES 
 

In case of inclement weather on Sundays, Pastor Brian will consult with church lead-

ers as needed and agree on plans for worship, Sunday School, and other planned 
activities.  Weather-related closings will be posted on the church voice mail, Ya-
hoo e-mail group, and WTNH (Channel 8).         
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  UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
 

   

   OUR NEXT MEETING:  
 

     MOTHER-DAUGHTER BANQUET: Tuesday, May 9th 6:30 p.m.  
in Dodd Hall.  You need not have a biological daughter to attend this event.  Women are welcome to 
ñadoptò other women as their ñdaughtersò for this special occasion.   
            Please bring a pot-luck dish to share. 
 

        Our entertainment this year will be the Pitchpipers. 
  

 The United Methodist Women is an organization for all women in the United Methodist 
Church.  We enjoy a special feeling of fellowship; and practice the mission of providing help for 
women and children all over the world.  All women of the church are members of the UMW, whose 
Mission Statement says: 
 

ñThe organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be 
a community of women whose purpose is to know God 

and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; 
to develop a creative, supportive fellowship; 

and to expand concepts of mission through participation 
 in the global ministries of the church.ò 

   

                  
        PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

 

             Our next meeting will be Thursday May 11th at 7 p.m. 
                             Wesley CenterðLower Level 
 

Our Prayer Shawl ladies meet together once a month.  Sometimes we 
have easy friendly conversations; sometimes we compare difficulties with snarls in the yarn or a 
stitch we just canôt master.  The bottom line is we are determined to keep those shawls coming!   
 

Weôve been happy to welcome several new members in the past few months.  As always the           
invitation to join us is open.  We meet the 2nd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. in Wesley Center.  
  

If you know of someone who would like a shawl, please ask Fran Merva 203-874-0666, Deb Dubien 
203-877-4959, Faye Zeiner 203-878-6186, or Joan Zauner 203-283-5643.   

            

              SANCTUARY WINDOW RESTORATION PROJECT 
 

Worship continues as usual during our 2nd phase of our stained glass windows       
restoration.   Mr. Chris Paton, Trustee President, is the project manager.  You may   
direct any inquiries to him at 203.874.9390. 
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  TRASH AND TREASURES 

Please be sure to bring in your donations by or EVEN BEFORE Wednesday, 
May 24.  Our large team of industrious women needs several days of 

rest, including Memorial Day, before the big TWO DAYS of FOTG, June 2 and 3.  We have been 
working since January to handle all of the donations that are streaming in! 

WHEN CAN YOU DONATE:  We will try to be at church most Thursdays from 9 am to 2 pm in 
May.  Other days will depend on availability.  Feel free to donate items after church. 

OPEN HOUSE:  Many people in our congregation have never been in our T&T rooms in the     
basement.  They think they donôt need anything.   You will be surprised what you can find for an   
unbelievable price!  A quick visit will give you an idea of the items we sell as well as what we accept 
for donations.  Visit us after coffee in Dodd Hall as well as the next four Thursdays in May.           
     Try something new, come see us!! 

A REMINDER:  We are not accepting any more books or clothing.  Please continue to save winter 
clothing for the sale during the Oyster Festival.  We have NO storage room.  

ANOTHER REMINDER:  Items too large for T&T to handle can be donated to Helping Hands 
Community Thrift Store and Furniture Bank in Orange.  If you have an item that is too big for 
Trash and Treasure to handle, please call Dolly Bonisch, 203-783-9952, for more details and to make 
sure Mary Taylor gets a portion of the sale price. 
 

A big thank you for:      
 ̈marking linens (twin, queen, king), saving us a lot of measuring time 
 ̈marking jewelry and other items that have exceptional value 
 ̈identifying or giving a history for unusual items 
 ̈washing glassware and dishes  
 ̈cleaning all items before donating them  
 ̈donating small bags with zippers or snaps to package linen donations  
 ̈holding off donating plastic and paper grocery bags  
 ̈before donating ANY large OR heavy items, please call Dolly Bonisch, 203-783-9952.    

 

PLEASE DO NOT DONATE THE FOLLOWING DUE TO REGULATIONS AND  
DISPOSAL PROBLEMS: 

Automotive parts, beds, car seats, clothing in poor or soiled condition, commodes, computers, cribs, 
entertainment centers (large), exercise equipment (large), food or beverages, hangers,  helmets of any 
kind, mattresses, printers, obsolete editions of educational books, old computer books, propane tanks 
of any size and items in very poor condition, missing parts or in need of repair. 
 

THANK YOU FOR DONATING EARLY! 
WE ARE WORKING HARD TO MAKE THE FAIR ON THE GREEN, 2017 SALE,  

OUR BEST YEAR EVER!  
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¶ May14  - There will be no Sunday School on Mother's Day so that all may enjoy the day's      
special family celebrations.  Happy Mother's Day to all!. 

 
¶ May 20 - Join us for the Sunday School production of "The Heroes of Lollipop Park" at 5:00 pm 
in the sanctuary.  When the church decides to tear down its playground to create a memorial rose     
garden, the children decide to attend the "Committee on High and Important Church Matters"     
meeting to plead their case!   

    
The Men's Club will host a family dinner in Dodd Hall after the play.  Bring donations of diapers 

(especially larger sizes) and gift cards to our collection bin in Dodd Hall on the night of the event, to 

support the United Methodist Women's diaper drive for the New Haven Diaper Bank.   
 

MYF will also host their famous Dessert Auction.  Please come prepared to bid  on our yummy   

desserts.  Proceeds will benefit Heifer International.  Bakers are needed as well.  

See Cathy Cono (spikkio@optonline.net) or Holly Firmender (holly.firmender@gmail.com) for    
further information. 

   "HEROES OF LOLLIPOP PARK" REHEARSAL SCHEDULE FOR CAST AND CREW: 

 April 30   During Sunday School (scenes 1-3) 
 May 7 During Sunday School (scenes 3-6) 
 May 13  Saturday Rehearsal for main roles, all scenes (likely 3 or 4pm, time TBD based      
   on availability of cast) 
 May 20 Day of Dress Rehearsal (3pm for main roles and 4pm for supporting) 
 
¶ June 11 - Christian Education Sunday will be celebrated during our 10am worship service        
including a multimedia presentation by our youth coordinated by Pastor Dani, recognition of our 
Christian educators, and the message "You didn't join the Navy; you joined the Pirates" by Cathy 
Cono.  After worship, join the Membership & Evangelism committee for Milford's Pirate Day 
celebration on the Green!         

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CALENDAR 
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Calling all Middle School and High School studentsé 

(Church members and visitors) 

We invite you to put these MYF meeting dates on your calendar and in your 
phone. We look forward to a fun and enriching journey together. 
 
 

MYF Leadership Team: 
Pastor Dani Levine:   danielle.levine@mail.com 
Dawn Bettencourt:   stevedawn@optonline.net 
Paul Downing:  paul.downing@snet.net 
Dawn Fino:   dvfino6@gmail.com 
Shelly Lapadula:  m.lapadula@rubens-lazinger.com 
Rachel Merva:   rmerva@optonline.net 
Stacy Meszaros:   stacymesz@gmail.com 
 

MYF Youth Officers for 2016-2017 Academic Year: 
President   Nick Bettencourt 
Vice President   Ryan Lapadula 
Secretary   Meghan Kelliner 
Treasurer   Emily Brennan  
 

Upcoming Methodist Youth Fellowship (MYF) Gatherings & Events: 
 
April 29 (Saturday): Open mic cafe 6:30-9:00pm, Dodd Hall, Everyone is invited to perform or be         

entertained.  

May 7 (Sunday): Earth Day celebration at Rivercrest Farm (Milford). Intergenerational, all church family 

and friends invited. Event coordinator: Paul Downing (203-676-5582) 

May 14 (Sunday): No meeting. Happy Mother's Day! 

May 21 (Sunday): MYF Alumni day. Details to follow. Event coordinator: Shelly Lapadula @ 

m.lapadula@rubens-lazinger.com 

May 28 (Sunday): TBD 

COMING SOONé 

Brownstone trip in June. Check out the website @ https://brownstonepark.com/ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MYF NEWSñMay Calendar 

 

mailto:danielle.levine@mail.com
mailto:stevedawn@optonline.net
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MISSIONS NEWS MAY, 2017  
 

 

FRIENDS OF APPALACHIA 
Thank you to our church family for your generous donations. 
 

Mission Moment -May 14 Stacey Riccardi 
 

UMCOR HEALTH KIT DRIVE 
This year Stacey Riccardi will be heading up the Health Kit Drive 
The UMCOR Health Kits are made up of 8 different Personal Care Items.  They are put together by 
our Mission Committee.  The kits are sent to the United States and all over the World to areas of 
War or Natural Disaster.   
 

Every May the Mission Committee collects the personal care items and assembles the kits at the end 
of May.  UMCOR will only accept complete kits. 
 

In past years, we have ended up with odd amounts of items and then have had to purchase at a     
significant cost the necessary personal care items to make up complete kits. 
 

This year we have decided to collect personal care items for the first two Sundays in May. (May 
7 & May 14.   We will then be collecting cash donations for the last two Sundays in May (May 
21 & May 28).  Stacey will then be able to complete all of the Health Care kits but still be able to 
shop for good pricing.  She is also collecting Bed Bath & Beyond Coupons to help her get the best 
possible prices on some of the items.     Please help us make this important Mission a success! 
 

H  K  M  ï A     .   
 

1 hand towel 15 x 25 inches to 17 x 27 inches  
1 washcloth    
1 toothbrush (adult) 
1 comb.  Comb needs to be sturdy and longer than 6 inches long 
1 metal nail file or nail clippers    
6 adhesive bandages Ĳ inch to 1 inch-size  
1 bath-size soap 3 oz. and larger sizes only (No Ivory or Jergens - 
moisture) 
1 plastic bag (1 Gallon size sealable)    
$1.00 to purchase toothpaste (UMCOR purchasing in bulk) 
 

Assembly Directions 
Lay out the hand towel flat on a  table. Lay the washcloth flat in the 
center of the hand towel. Place all remaining items on top of the washcloth. Fold over the sides of 
the hand towel to cover all of the items. Fold over one end of the hand towel so that it covers all of 
the items. Grasp the bundle of items tightly and roll over the remainder of the hand   towel tightly. 
Place the tightly rolled bundle in the plastic bag. Remove as much air as possible and seal the bag.  
Set the $1.00 for toothpaste aside to be included in a separate envelope.  
 

BLESSINGS! Maryann Petremont, Chair, Lorraine Carr, Co-Chair  
 

 

 

 

 



            

    OTHER WORSHIP OPTIONS 
 
 

OUR ñHEALING AND WHOLENESSò WORSHIPò meets 
each Monday at 7 p.m. for about an hour in the Chapel on the 2nd 
Floor of the Wesley Center.  Open to all, the format is informal with 
hymns, prayers, scripture, a brief meditation, some testimony and 
then intercessory prayer and, for those who wish, the laying on of 
hands and healing anointing.  Pastor Hal, along with the Rev.       
Cynthia Dodd and many laity, share leadership of this service. 
 

To learn more please contact any regular leader: Pastor Hal (878-
8977), Mary Lou Hastings (877-4554), Priscilla James (804-0279), 

Joan Zauner (283-5643) or Faye Zeiner (878-6186).   
  

          
                     TAIZE WORSHIP  

            Wednesday May 24th at Noon and Thursday May 25th following  
            MTMUMC Community Supper at 6:45 p.m. 

 

Taize worship is comprised of about 30 minutes of contemplative prayer, music 
unique to Taize, the reading of scripture and a brief reflection.  Born in 1940 in the dark days of the 
Nazi occupation of Europe, the Taize community has spread around the world. Today, Protestant, 
Roman Catholic and Orthodox Christians comprise the Taize community.     Please do join us. 
 

      
 

    MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL UMC  
       TRANSPORTATION CAREGIVER GUIDELINES         

The intent of the Transportation Caregiver Program is to provide transportation to worship 

on      Sunday mornings and at other days and times that worship is held (Ex: Good Friday).                  

Transportation would also be available to church events that may occur at other times and days of the 

week (Ex: Club 80 Luncheon) and other needs that may arise. 
 

To procure a ride, a member should call Don Hastings (203-877-4554) or Judy Darak (203-874-

5881).  If at all possible, at least a 24-hour notice would be helpful, but an attempt will be made to 

deal with last  minute situations or emergencies. 
 

    COMMUNITY SUPPER AT MTMUMC:    

We are recruiting help now for Thursday, May 25th, any portion of 2 ï 
6:30 p.m.  If you can help, contact Deb Dubien at 203.877.4959. 
 

We need donations of Dinty Moore Beef Stew for our monthly dinners.  
Please drop the cans off in the back of Dodd Hall in the kitchen.  Thank you!    
BLESSINGS!  
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  JUNE ñBEACONò DEADLINE is  
              Monday, May 15th.  
 

Please submit materials on or before this date to 
mtmumc@sbcglobal.net or hard copy to the church office. 

 

    

         A REMINDER ABOUT CARE BY THE PASTORSé. 
  

é.if you have scheduled surgery and desire a visit by one of the pastors in advance of the          
surgery, call or e-mail the church office (203.874.1982; mtmumc@sbcglobal.net) or Pastor Brian 
(203-895-3753; brian.bodt@yahoo.com), or Pastor Dani (203-927-9077; danielle.levine@mail.com). 
  
é.if you are hospitalized and desire a visit by one of the pastors in the hospital, call or e-mail the 
church office or Pastor Brian or Pastor Dani. 
 

é.if you are home-bound after discharge and desire a home visit, call or e-mail the church      
office or Pastor Brian or Pastor Dani. 
  

 ALTAR FLOWERS AND MISSION CROSS ORDERS  

       are welcomed anytime.    
 

   Flowers are $20, payable to MTMUMC and mailed or given to  
Beth OôBrien, 7 Breakneck Court, Milford, 06460.  A donation in lieu of  
altar flowers is honored with a cross and miniature mission scarf placed 

on the altar.  
If you would like to place an order please contact Beth at 203.877.8668 or  

bgobrien11@optonline.net to arrange a suitable date.  
  

     

      LIFT US UP! C   ~  

   M  21 ,      . 
 
 
 

 

SUMMERFIELD UNITED METHODIST WOMEN will host a Victorian Tea party in the  

Summerfield Church Social Hall on Saturday, May 6 at 4:00 p.m.  Tickets cost $10.00 and will be 

available at the door.   

Summerfield Church is located at the corner of Clermont and Ridgefield Avenues in Bridgeport.  

Parking is available in the church parking lot. 
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              FAIR ON THE GREEN  UPDATE 
 
 It wonôt be long until the Fair on the Green is here on June 2!  
 

Sign-up sheets will be available each Sunday after worship in Dodd Hall. New yard 
signs are ready for distribution.  
 

   Please prayerfully consider how you can be of help.  
 

Can you bake for the Baked Goods Table, help out at table, sell tickets, donate to Trash & Treasures, 
make a theme basket, chop vegetables, slice  strawberries, work on the grill, post a sign in your yard, 
set up or clean up? We need YOU! 
 
If you would like to make a theme basket but do not have quite enough items to make it a $25 value, 
feel free to send those items to church and we will add to your basket or combine them with another 
basket. Please remember, all items should be new and the value of your basket should be $25 or 
more. All baskets are priced at $25. 
 

     Bob & Becky Virgalla, co-chairs 
 
 
                    C  J 
 

Donôt put that book back on your shelf ï pass it on to someone who has not yet read the Christmas 
Jars or return it to Don Hastings or Becky Virgalla.  Spread the tradition and keep filling 
your jar! 
 
     Don Hastings & Becky Virgalla 
 

 

     
 

        FROM THE TRUSTEES  
 
 

With the church fair fast approaching, please look around the church kitchen, coat 
racks and common areas in the church and Wesley Center for items you may have 
left behind.  After May 21st any items found in these areas will be donated to 

Trash and Treasures or placed in the trash.  Also, all items in the church kitchen refrigerator 
should be removed in preparation of the church fair.  Any items left behind should be labeled; if 
items are not labeled they will be disposed of.  Thank you for your help with this.             
 
 
 
 

 



     
                     

       P  H   W  T   O 

             Submitted by Eileen Potkay LPN at Yale Urology 
 

 

     SHOULD YOU BE CONCERNED IF YOU SEE BLOOD IN YOUR 
URINE ? 
 

If you notice blood in your urine, do not ignore it.  There are many possible causes of this condition, 
know as hematuria.  
 

Not all hematuria can be seen by the human eye.  The most common type of hematuria, called       
microscopic hematuria can only be seen under a microscope.  Most often this is found out during a 
regular office visit.  Gross hematuria is when the person can see the blood in the urine.  In many    
cases, people with either type of hematuria do not have any pain or symptoms.   
 
 

What Causes Hematuria ?  
 

¶ Urinary tract infection 
¶ Kidney Stones 
¶ Being on certain types of medication, such as blood thinners. 
¶ Enlarged prostate  
Only a small percentage of people with microscopic hematuria have cancer. 
 

Risk Factors for Hematuria : 
 

¶ Smoking 
¶ Family history of kidney disease  
¶ Treatment with radiation for pelvic cancer 
¶ Exposure to certain chemicals in the workplace 
Hematuria could be a warning sign not to be ignored, A standard workup for hematuria includes a 
procedure called a Cystocopy. It is the most  common procedure done in any Urologist Office. This 
procedure is done  by a Urologist and allows the doctor to see inside the bladder and urethra using a 
Cystoscope.  The Cystoscope is a telscope  like instrument with a camera on the end with  a 
light.  Your doctor may also other imaging tests, such as a CT Scan or MRI to look for a tumor, stone 
or an enlarged prostate. Urologic cancers impact men and women. If diagnosed with any cancer it 
can be scary. The good thing is knowledge is power...... 
 

Here are some Urology Cancer Facts: 
 

¶ 64 is the average age for someone being told they have kidney cancer 
¶ 1 in 7 men are told at some point in their life they have prostate cancer  
¶ 98% is the survival rate for prostate cancer when caught early 
¶ 77,000 is the number of Americans who were told they have bladder cancer in 2016 
¶ 15-35  is the most common age range for testicular cancer to be  found  
 

If you see blood in your urine be proactive and seek medical attention.  
 

References  
1. Urology Care Foundation 
2. Krames Staywell 
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